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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AGENDA 
 

Saturday, May 9, 2015 
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1) Call to order 
 
2) Presentation of Credentials 
 
3) Reading and Approval of Minutes of previous AGM 
 
4) Business arising from the Minutes 
 
5) Correspondence 
 
6) Executive and Standing Committee reports 
 
7) Club reports 
 
8) New Business 
 
9) Election of the Board of Directors 
 
10) Adjournment 
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President’s Report 

 
I would like to thank our Board Members for all of their hard work and dedication this year. 
Special thanks to our Executive Director this year- Valerie Vuillemot for all her support and 
knowledge over this past season in Ringette. 

Highlights: 

 Registration up for the 9th consecutive year with over 630 registrations 

 Souris Fall Ringette Camp was full again for the second season in row 

 Charlottetown and Montague hosted successful house league tournaments 

 Summerside U12 and U14 Teams had a very successful year 

 Summerside promoted Ringette in the region very hard this season 

 Rustico won their first game in the Riverview-Dieppe Tournament 

 U14 Provincial Team won 2 games at the Eastern Championships  

 U16 Provincial Team won Bronze medal at the Eastern Championships 

 U19 Provincial Team won Silver medal at the Eastern Championships 

 CWG Team won a game at the Canada Winter Games and help put Ringette PEI on the 
map with their competitive week at the event 

 18+ Team attended 3 tournaments and had a great season 

 Souris Association won the U12 division and finished second at the U16/U19 Level 

 Hosted 3 game NRL series between Atlantic Attach and Le Royal de Bourassa 

Championship Day was hosted this year by the Montague Association in Georgetown for the  
U12, U14, U16/U19 and 18+ divisions. Championship Day was a very enjoyable event with all 
games being very close in score and great sportsmanship showed by all.  
 
Jamboree Day took place in Pownal. Special thanks to Tammy Robertson for all her time and 
effort during the Jamboree. There has been great feedback about the event from all those who 
attended this special day for the U6, U8 and U10 age groups.  
 
All teams from the PEI Ringette Association- including Provincial teams as well as House League 
teams, showed great improvement in skill level and team play throughout all tournaments that 
took place in Canada. 
 
2014/ 2015 was the beginning of a big 
push by Ringette PEI to start developing 
more officials and goaltenders at the 
younger ages. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Mike James 
President 
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Treasurer’s Report 
 

Income Statement – April 30, 2015 

REVENUE BUDGET ACTUAL 

Sales Revenue   

Association Dues $24,500 $35,140.00 

ASFP: Leadership Funding $8,000 $8,000.00 

ASFP: Intro to Sport $4,350 $4,350.00 

ASFP: Sport Development $4,900 $4,900.00 

Grants: Sport Hosting $0 $0.00 

Athlete Development $3,000 $2,240.00 

Sponsorships $1,500 0.00 

Coaching Courses $1,550 $3,570.00 

Officials Courses $450 $585.00 

Game Sheets & Prov Flags $1,050 $1,081.50 

TOTAL REVENUE $57,750 $60,107.33 

   

EXPENSES   

Equipment & Jerseys $2,000 $1,000.60 

Ringette Canada Membership Fee $10,695 $12,150.00 

Insurance $1,200 $1,245.51 

AGM & Meetings $2,500 $2,038.98 

Game Sheets $700 $1,008.02 

Coaching Development $4,000 $3,951.07 

Official Development $5,000 $2,296.69 

Athlete Development $5,000 $4,568.8 

Promotion $800 $748.00 

Office & Admin $500 $510.47 

Website $900 $855.00 

Leadership (ED) $16,500 $14,962.04 

Provincials $2,000 $2,108.30 

Jamboree $5,000 $4,802.21 

Canada Games $200 $200 

TOTAL EXPENSES $56,995 $52,445.69 

   

NET INCOME $105 $7,661.64 

Equipment Replacement Fund (Jerseys)  $1,000.00 

ED Technology  $1,700.00 

Coaching LF Training  $750.00 

Officials Development  $1,500.00 

  $4,950.00 

NET INCOME Adjusted for Budget Carry- forwards  $2,711.64 

Outstanding Invoices to be Received (NB)  $700.00 

ADJUSTED NET INCOME  $2,011.64 
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Balance Sheet – April 30, 2015 

ASSET   

Current Assets   

Chequing Bank Account $24,796.64  

Investment $30,000.00  

Total Cash  $54,796.64 

Accounts Receivable  $9,514.00 

Prepaid Expenses  $0.00 

TOTAL CURRENT ASSETS  $64,310.64 

   

LIABILITY   

Current Liabilities   

Accounts Payable  $0.00 

TOTAL LIABILITY  $0.00 

   

EQUITY   Adjusted Equity 

Retained Earnings- Previous Year  $23,599.49 $23,599.49 

Development Fund  $33,049.51 $35,299.51 

Equipment Replacement Fund   $2,700.00 

Current Earnings  $7,661.64 $2,711.64 

TOTAL EQUITY  $64,310.64 $64,310.64 

    

LIABILITIES AND EQUITY  $64,310.64 $64,310.64 
 

Development Fund Expenditures – 2014-2015 

Come Try Ringette $360.00 

Goaltender Clinics $275.00 

Website Enhancements $684.00 

Technical Director $4545.00 

Respect in Sport $2,736.00 

 
Aged Receivables – April 30, 2015 

Name Total Due Total 
Current 

Total 
Overdue 

1-30 Days 31-60 
Days 

61+ Days 

Atlantic Cat $250.00 $0.00 $250.00 $0.00 $0.00 $250.00 

Charlottetown Ringette $750.00 $0.00 $750.00 $750.00 $0.00 $0.00 

PEI 18+ Team $332.00 $332.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 

PEI U14 Team $4,735.60 $2,110.40 $2,625.20 $249.00 $296.40 $2,079.80 

PEI U16 Team $2,211.20 $1,962.20 $249.00 $249.00 $0.00 $0.00 

PEI U19 Team $1,235.20 $1,087.00 $148.20 $0.00 $148.20 $0.00 

Total Outstanding $9514.00 $5,491.60 $4,022.40 $1,248.00 $444.60 $2,329.80 
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Competitions Report 
  

The Ringette P.E.I. house league season started on October 28, 2014 and completed on March 
3, 2015 for U12-U16/U19/18+ and on March 24, 2015 for the U8 and U10 divisions. 
Charlottetown continued dividing their U8 players with first year players into a U8 bunny 
program that did not play in the league schedule to develop players’ skills & confidence for 
their first year. Rustico also had a similar U8 Bunny program and also had a U12 team this year 
as their club continues to grow the sport in their area.  The RPEI board allowed goaltenders to 
be called across and up from other associations this season when a team did not have their 
regular goaltender available. This was used 4 times this season across the regular house league 
season but was not available for the playdowns or Championship Day. 

Each association had the following teams in each division with a total of 43 (up from 40 last 
season) teams registered this season: 

● Charlottetown - U8 (2+3), U10 (5), U12 (5), U14 (5), U16/U19 (4) and 18+ (2) 

● Montague - U8 (1), U10 (1), U12 (1), U14 (1) and U16/U19 (1) 

● Souris - U8 (1), U10 (2), U12 (2), U14 (1) and U16/U19 (1) 

● Summerside - U12 (1) and U14 (1) 

● Rustico - U8 (1+1), U10 (1), U12 (1) 

The U16/U19 teams were scheduled this year to play 1 home and 1 away game against the 18+ 
teams and the balance of their 22 games were a round-robin mix with the U16/U19 teams. As a 
result, the Goalline web site could not handle that format and the schedule was manually 
created for this level and imported to the website. Followed by the U8, U10, U12 and U14 
divisions, all manually created and uploaded to the website.   

The season continued to be a challenging one due to the number of activities to schedule 
around throughout the season as well as the weather cancellations in February and March, 
even with the extra days at the start of the season with the Oct 28 start date. The league 
finished the season with the schedule extended by one day and with the semi-finals playoff 
games subject to weather review daily to get the games completed before the Championship 
Day. 

Ringette Championship weekend started with the U8 and U10 Jamboree held at the Pownal 
Sports Centre on Saturday, March 28. All teams played 2 games and performed skills on-ice as 
well as participating in off-ice activities - Wii dancing, team banners, and cheering contest. On 
Sunday, March 29, the Provincial Championships were hosted by the Montague Association at 
the Three Rivers Sportsplex in Georgetown. 

P.E.I. league regular season leaders Provincial Championship winners 

U12 - Souris Shockwave 
U14 - Charlottetown The Knockouts 
U16/U19 - Charlottetown Bartlett 
18+ - OPEN Victoria's Secret 

U12 - Souris Shockwave 
U14 - Charlottetown The Knockouts 
U16/U19 - Charlottetown Curley 
18+ - OPEN Victoria's Secret  
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The 2015 Atlantics Championship were held from January 30 - February 1, 2015 in Halifax. Our 
4 teams were entered in the U14, U16, 18+, and Canada Games divisions.  The U16 team 
captured 2nd place with a loss to NB in the final game. 

The Canada Games team were in Prince George, BC for week one of the 2015 Winter games 
from February 13-21, 2015. They were officially 1 win and 4 losses (Alberta 11 vs PEI 4, BC 7 vs 
PEI 4, NS 6 vs PEI 3, PEI 9 vs SK 8, Quebec 9 vs PEI 5) but very close and competitive  in many of 
their games and showed the great Island spirit at the games.  

The 2015 Eastern Canadian Ringette Championships were held from April 16-19, 2015 in 
Moncton, NB with teams entered in the U14, U16, U19 and 18+ divisions. The U19 team 
finished in 2nd place with a loss to Ontario and the U16 team finished 3rd in a loss to Ontario. 
Great showing by all teams at the Easterns in all levels as we continue to improve our skills each 
year. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 Jim Murphy 
Competitions Chair 
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Coaching Report 

 
Congratulations on another very successful year for ringette on PEI. A big thank you to all the 
coaches, assistant coaches, managers, officials, parents and athletes. Without you all, we could 
not have had such a great season.  

This year, 3 Community Sport Initiation course was held in November with 39 new coaches 
completing the program.  All 3 courses were held in Charlottetown.  One Competition 
Introduction courses was also held in Charlottetown with 3 coaches advancing into the training 
stage of the program.  Six CI evaluations were completed, which is the final step towards 
certification in the Competition Introduction program.  A big thank you to Brenda Beaton for 
the time and patience she put into another successful year teaching these courses. 

This year, we had 4 High Performance teams that competed at Atlantics and Easterns and a 
team competing at the Canada Winter Games. 

Head Coaches were: 
18+ – Alan Gordon 
Canada Games– Dan McInnis (Atlantics and CWG) 
U19A – Dan McInnis (Easterns) 
U16 – Mike James 
U14 – Mike Devine 

Assistant Coaches were: 
18+ - Melissa Leard 
U19AA – Becca Hughes, Lynn MacKay 
U19A – Becca Hughes, Lynn MacKay, Paige Blakely 
U16 – Tara O’Brien, Terry MacCormack, Emma Kelly 
U14 – Paige Blakely, Anna Waite, Scott Fisher 
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The U12 development team had a successful year learning the skills needed to advance into the 
world of high performance competitions. The program was coached by Brynn Van Wiechen and 
Yogi Van Wiechen. 

This year we implemented new training for our coaches- Respect in Sport. This training is 
designed to help coaches deal with situations of harassment and bullying. We were lucky to 
receive funding from the provincial government’s Department of Health & Wellness as well as 
the 2009 Canada Games Legacy Trust Fund to complete the training. To date, 40 coaches have 
finished the training with at least 40 scheduled to take it in the fall. 

As we head into our summer of fun and other sports, please keep ringette in the back of your 
minds. I encourage you all to keep informed on any upcoming courses that will help you 
upgrade and/or further your coaching skills for the upcoming season. 

I would like to thank the board for all their support in my time as Coaching Director. 

Regards, 
Chrystal Martell 
Coaching Director 
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Marketing & Awards Report 

The award winners for last season, 2013-2014, were: 

Coach of the year: Francois Caron, Summerside 
Official of the year: Alan Gordon, Charlottetown 
Team of the year: U12 Summerside Storm 
High Performance Team of the Year: U19AA Provincial Team 
Volunteer of the Year: Tara O’Brien, Summerside 
U16/U19 Athlete of the Year: Ashley Hollis, Charlottetown 
U14 Athlete of the Year: Emily Waugh, Charlottetown 
U12 Athlete of the Year: Carley Matheson, Montague 
U10 Athlete of the Year: Tessa Dobbs, Charlottetown 

This year we had roughly 50 nominations for the Ringette PEI ADL Achievement Awards in the 
categories mentioned above. A volunteer committee made up of members from each of our 
clubs reviewed the nominations. 

Finalists in each category are as follows: 
Coach of the year: Scott Fisher, Mike Devine, Mark MacLeod 
Official of the year: Travis Deacon, Maddie Delaney, Shannon Murphy 
Team of the Year: Souris Savers U16/19, Charlottetown Knockouts U14, Souris Shockwave U12 
High Performance Team of the Year: Canada Games/U19 Team 
Volunteer of the Year: Natalie Mackinnon, Sonya Hooper, Joy Gallant 
U16/19 Athlete of the year: Amy Mol, Maureen Bungay, Victoria Leard 
U14 Athlete of the Year: Christina Devine, Maddie Fisher, Hailey Larkin 
U12 Athlete of the Year: Bethany, McLane, Brooklynn Mcinnis, Mia Martell 
U10 Athlete of the Year: Katie Keenan, Charlotte MacLane, Sophie McIssac 

The 2015 winners will be 
announced following the 
Ringette PEI’s AGM on 
Saturday, May 9, 2015 at 
the West Royalty 
Community Center in 
Charlottetown. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ashley Yorston 
Marketing and Awards 
Director 
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Officials Report 

The 2014-15 season was an eventful and exciting year for Officials.  Some of our Associations 
significantly increased the number of teams at the lower levels, resulting in a higher demand for 
junior officials.  Although there were a few challenges with some of the officials’ assignments; 
through evaluations, on ice experience and a little encouragement, most officials showed 
marked improvement. 

The following courses were offered on the Island in the fall: 
October 18, Level 1 Course, Charlottetown  
November 29, Level 1 Course, Montague (cancelled due to lack of participants) 
Overall, there were 13 new officials added this season for a total of 56 registered officials. 

Patrick Dean continued in his role as an evaluator and 
was invited to participate in the following tournaments: 
Miramichi, Charlottetown, the Atlantic Ringette 
Championships in Halifax and the Eastern Canadian 
Ringette Championships in Moncton. 

Shot clocks were utilized for the second year in a row 
and were introduced at the U12 level.   The players, 
parents, coaching staff, officials and minor officials 
continue to adjust well and encourage others to learn 
and participate in the role of shot clock operator. 

The Island was represented at the Atlantic Ringette 
Championships, January 30 - February 2 by Breanne 
MacInnis, Alan Gordon and Patrick Dean.  The Eastern 
Canadian Ringette Championships, April 16-19 saw 
Breanne MacInnis and Dan Delaney represent the 
province. 

Championship day was held on March 29 at Pownal Arena, where six different senior officials 
participated in some very exciting games, some of them decided by a one goal difference. 

Mike Devine once again hosted a U12 Development Team Jamboree in Pownal, April 3-4, which 
also included teams from the U14 and U16 high performance programs.  Officials across the 
Island were approached to participate and 15 different officials, of varying experience, 
participated.    

The further development of officials comes from gaining knowledge, experience, confidence 
and a better understanding of the game.   Officials learn a great deal when they work together 
with colleagues from their own and other Associations. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Dan Delaney 
Director of Officials 
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High Performance Team Reports 

 
Provincial U14 Team Report 
 
Head Coach: Mike Devine 
Assistant Coaches: Anna Waite, Paige Blakely, Scott Fisher, Boyd Hawkins 
Managers: Patti Larkin, Deanna Crowley, Kathy Hawkins 
 
PEI’s Under 14 Wave team started their season in early October with a series of tryouts. 28 of 
the best U14 athletes competed for 16 positions making selections difficult for the U14 
coaching staff. 

Our season consisted of 33 games and 29 practices, within those 33 games, the U14 Wave team 
competed in 4 major tournaments; Miramichi, Pierrefonds, Atlantics  and Eastern Canadian 
Championships. PEI competed hard and played well in all of these tournaments. The end result 
was PEI compiled a winning record in the 17 tournament games which was rewarding and an 
indication that PEI ringette continues to be on the upswing. 

The positive development of the U14 team over the course of this ringette season was directly 
attributed to the efforts of our coaching staff; Anna Waite, Paige Blakely, Scott Fisher and Boyd 
Hawkins. I am most grateful and appreciative of their time, efforts, passion, teaching skills and 
above all else instilling a sense of confidence and belief into our players. 

The success of this program only can be reached with the support and hard work of our parent 
group.  Countless hours fundraising, committing to practices, attending games, acting as minor 
officials, providing hospitality, all require organization and commitment to the program. Special 
thanks go out to Patti Larkin, Deanna Crowley and Kathy Hawkins who acted as co-managers for 
this past year. 

Above everything, I am so very thankful to each and every U14 Wave player for making the 
2014-15 season a personally rewarding and enjoyable experience. The display of friendship, 
commitment, passion and energy made this a great season both on and off the ice for PEI U14 
Ringette. I am most thankful to have been given the opportunity to form a bond with each of 
them and I am very optimistic they will continue to represent PEI well into the future.  

Respectfully Submitted,  
Mike Devine 
Head Coach Provincial U14 Team 
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Revenue  

Fundraising 16,400.00 

Player Fees 4,650.00 

Ringette PEI 500.00 

Miscellaneous 1,400.00 

Total Revenue 22,950.00 

  

Expenses  

Tournaments 11,995.00 

Practices 4,226.00 

Games 3,027.00 

Clothing 1,652.00 

Miscellaneous 1,650.00 

Wrap Up 400.00 

Total  Expenses (YTD) 22,950.00 
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Provincial U16 Team Report 
 
Head Coach: Mike James 
Assistant Coaches: Terry MacCormac, Tara O’Brien, Emma Kelly 
Managers: Natalie MacKinnon 

The U16 Provincial Team started tryouts in early October, with 16 girls competing for 15 
positions. The team selection was completed by October 15, making it very hard for the 
coaching staff to make the final decisions.  
 
Over the next 6½ months they played 36 games and had 35 practices with 20 games in 4 
tournaments: Miramichi, Pierrefonds, Halifax and Moncton. 
 
The Team played very well in all tournaments winning 2 silver medals and 1 bronze in the final 
event of the year, the Eastern Canadians, where they played some of the best teams in the 
country and were very competitive. 
 

 

I would Like to thank Tara O’Brien, Terry MacCormac and Emma Kelly for their very hard work 
and commitment over the season, their coaching experience and leadership skills were a great 
help in developing these young athletes. Also to Natalie MacKinnon who managed the team 
and led the parents to believing that their children could compete at a very high level in this 
sport. Natalie was the driving force behind fundraising, practices, team building and organizing 
games. 
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I am very proud of all the players and parents for their commitment to this team and to buying 
into to a program with great passion for the sport, with the determination to learn and to 
believe in themselves.  
 
Respectfully Yours, 
Michael James 
Head Coach Provincial U16 Team 
 

Revenue  

Fundraisers 8,985.00 

Parents Deposits 10,410.00 

Ringette PEI 500.00 

Total Revenue 19,895.00 

  

Expenses  

Tournaments  

     Miramichi 1,125.00 

     Pierrefonds 5,900.00 

     Atlantics 1,740.00 

     Easterns 2,425.00 

Team uniforms 1,800.00 

Miscellaneous 605.00 

Practices and Exhibition Games   6,300.00 

Total  Expenses 19,895.00 
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Canada Winter Games & U19A Team Report 
 

Head Coach: Dan McInnis 
Assistant Coaches: Lynn 
McKay, Becca Hughes 
Manager: Sonya Hooper 

Tournaments: 
Miramichi 2014 
Pierre Fonts 2015 
Atlantics 2015 
2015 CWGs 
Eastern Canadian Ringette 
Championships 2015 
 
Tryouts were held and 
team selection began in 
the fall 2014. Efforts continued into late fall to secure a second goalie to join the team. Late 
November a second goalie was secured. 

The season began with an intensive gym training series for the team at Synergy Fitness. The 
team participated in group training sessions as well as self-lead fitness work outs provided by 
Synergy and running programs. The team held on-ice practice a minimum of bi-weekly primarily 
in Morell and Pownal. Also the team participated in a number of on and off Island exhibition 
games, team building activities, fundraisers and tournaments.  

The coaching staff made great strides in advancing the PEI program through prioritizing physical 
fitness, nutrition and fine tuning systems and player response on the ice. PEI was recognized by 
several clubs throughout the year and Ringette Canada during the CWGs for the strides in 
player development noting PEI as being a contender at the elite level of competition.   

In summary the team program began in June 2014 with a 3 month in-gym fitness program, 
ROPES program, and between August and February 2015 players participated in 46 on ice 
practices, 17 exhibition games, and 17 tournament games! With a sincere effort of keeping the 
cost down there were a number of successful fundraisers organized and facilitated throughout 
the year to lower the cost of participating. 

The Team performed very well at CWGs, leaving their mark for certain. The team worked hard 
and the results showed with one win against Saskatchewan and all remaining games they were 
genuine confident competitors! PEI also had 3 players in the top 12 standings during the round 
robin portion of the competition: Ashley Hollis, Alysha Corrigan, and Sidney Corrigan. 

Medical issues that arose with players in Prince George were attended to in a professional and 
expedient manner, with one player leaving the team early returning to PEI and the other 
wrapping up the final game with an injury later determined to be a broken bone in her wrist. 
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Following Canada Games the team took several weeks of rest but reconvened following three 
tryouts to become the PEI Wave U19A Team to compete in the Eastern Canadian 
Championships. The team placed second overall in their division.  

In closing, recognition does need to be extended to the coaches. All the coaches donated 
excessive amounts of time both on and off the ice while juggling life responsibilities and 
employment/post-secondary commitments! This was an extremely extended coaching 
commitment.  Any volunteer knows it is not always easy to give up personal time, but they each 
saw it through with pride as the team advanced their skills and improved their game, with 
everyone enjoying the team results in the end! We also need to recognize the families of each 
player as they make it possible with the driving, volunteering, fund raising, cooking, and leading 
the cheer squad!  

Thank You, 
Sonya Hooper 
Manager CWG/U19A Provincial Team 
 

Revenue  

Player Deposits 18,816.25 

Fundraising 11,396.25 

Government Grant 8,850 

Sponsorship 4,325 

Club Subsidy 4,200 

Total Revenue 49,087.96 

  

Expenses  

Conditioning 5,156.29 

Practices 7,582.86 

Team Clothing 12,271.62 

Team Building 3,557.83 

Miscellaneous 446.72 

Games 2,577.00 

Tournaments  

     Miramichi  2,711.75 

     Pierrefonds 10,017.00 

     Atlantics 3,650 

     Cap-Pele 1,128 

Total Expenses 49,099.07 
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Provincial 18+ Team Report 

Head Coach: Alan Gordon 
Assistant Coaches: Melissa Leard 
Managers: Donna Kelly 

The PEI Provincial 18+ Team enjoyed a 
successful season attending Atlantic 
Canadian Ringette Championships and 
Eastern Canadian Ringette Championships.  
The commitment from PEI 18+ players to 
the Provincial Open team is commendable! 

Congratulations to all players for their 
effort, determination and competitive spirit with the team during the season. The players on 
this team exemplify athletic class and character. Thanks to Donna Kelly for volunteering her 
management skills to the team this season. Thanks to Melissa Leard for communication, book 
keeping and support skills throughout the season. Thanks to Tara O’Brien and Anna Waite for 
their communication and support skills throughout the season. Thanks to Mike James for 
organizing major fundraising. 

To all the volunteers in the Ringette community and to Executive Director Valerie Vuillemot 
thanks from the 2014/2015 Open Team, your effort and support is greatly appreciated!  

Respectfully submitted,  
Alan Gordon 

Revenue  

Player Deposit  1,300.00 

Fundraising 4,000.00 

Ringette PEI 500 

Total Revenue 5,800.00 

  

Expenses  

Atlantics 915.00 

Easterns 1,200.00 

Miramichi 900.00 

Ice Rentals 350.00 

Gifts/Donations 850.00 

Transportation 600.00 

Food/Water 75.00 

Miscellaneous 100.00 

Bank fees 30.00 

Officials 400.00 

Total Expenses 5,780.00 
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U12 Development Program Report 
 

This year’s program had great success under the great coaching of Yogi and Brynn Van 
Wiechen. Assistant Coaches were Boyd Hawkins and Rachel Chapman. Goalie coach was Marty 
MacLeod. 

The program this year had 40 skaters and 4 goalies who came regularly throughout the season. 
The growth and development of each girl who attended was evident as the end of the season. 

The Full Development group had 18 ice times in Pownal, 2 in Morell, 2 in Montague, and 1 in 
Georgetown totaling 23 ice times for the full group.  Additionally there were 3 extra practices 
for players playing in jamboree or U14 Games as well as 2 intersquad scrimmages in Pownal 
during March Break prior to regular practice. Some players would have had as many as 28 
practices/scrimmages. 

Games- The U12 “Travel Team” consisted of 9 core skaters and two goalies. There were an 
additional 16 skaters that played games on a rotating basis.  

Weather created much havoc on the scheduling of games this season. There were only 7 games 
against U14 house teams during to the year due to weather and cancellations. The team made 
one trip off-island to Cap Pele where they were hosted by the NB Hot Shots in back to back 
games.  

The Year-end Jamboree in April  in Pownal had 2 U12 PEI teams this year rather than one.  PEI 
teams represented PEI very well in all games. Some players played a maximum of 13 games this 
season. 

The Development group enjoyed a year-end  inter-squad scrimmage on Sunday April 19 at CARI 
followed by social times and Subway subs.  There were 24 players in attendance as well as great 
turnout of parents and families. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
David Fraser, Team Manager 

 

Revenue  

Player Fees 7,055.00 

Total Revenue 7,055.00 

  

Expenses  

Ice Rental 4,972.00 

Officials 474.00 

Jamboree 950.00 

Year-end Social 368.81 

Miscellaneous 91.50 

Coach thank-you 130.70 

Total  Expenses (YTD) 6,987.00 
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Club Reports 
 

Charlottetown Ringette Association Report 

Ringette is alive and doing well in the Charlottetown area with growth 
in all divisions from U8 right through to the 18+ and Recreational - 
Mamas this past season. Here are a few highlights of the past season: 

 

 9 % increase with 386 athletes registered up from 354 the previous year with teams in 
U8 (5), U10 (5), U12 (5), U14 (5), U16U19 (4) and 18+ (2) 

 Ringette Mama's were back on Friday evenings with 15 registered 
 2 sets new sweaters were purchased to support our player growth 
 New goalie gear was purchased to help defray entry costs for families 
 Our 11th Annual Charlottetown Tournament had 89 teams - largest to date 
 Great attendance continues with our Fall Power Rings camp that is sold out each year 
 1 Come Try Ringette event in September with 54 great attending 
 All teams had great success and fun in all 3 tournaments we participated in (Montague, 

Charlottetown, Riverview/Dieppe) 
 Goalie Program was an upstart and expanding for the 2015/2016 season 

Another successful year with our increase in registration and staying on budget, we as an 
organization will continue to grow in the near future. 
 
Regards 
Michael James 
President, Charlottetown Ringette Association 
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Montague Ringette Association Report 
 

The Montague Ringette Association had 67 players in our association 
with one team in each age group.  
Although numbers were down this year, we had a great year. We 
held two Come Try Ringette Events which were well attended.  
 
In November, we hosted a successful Early Bird Tournament in 

November. It was held between Murray River and Cavendish Farms Wellness Centre. We are 
very proud of the U12 team who won their division and for all our players for playing so well. 
While a snowstorm wrecked a little havoc with the schedule, participants for the most part, 
were very accommodating and understanding of the situation. This storm was just the start of a 
brutal winter with record snowfall and many storms. Thanks to Kristie Robertson, our Ice Time 
Coordinator and Tournament Chair, for all the extra work re-scheduling games due to weather 
not only during the Tournament but all season.  

 
Montague hosted the Lollipop Classic on 
December 27, 2014 for the U8s. Despite 
being so close to Christmas, it was well 
attended and a successful event.  
 
Montague hosted Championship Day in 
Georgetown this year. Our U12 and U 14 
teams advanced in the play-offs and our 
U12 team went on to represent 
Montague on Championship Day. They 
played extremely well, but lost in a 
close, over-time game.  

 
Many of our players had the wonderful opportunity to watch the National Ringette League 
games when they played in Charlottetown. Some turned the event into a team-bonding event 
and watched together and went out to eat after the games.  
 
Financially, we are in good shape. All bills are paid and we have money set aside to start doing 
some player development activities next year.  
 
All our teams participated in the Charlottetown Tournament in January 2015, the Riverview-
Dieppe Tournament and Jamboree Day in March. As usual, these events were a great 
experience for all involved.  
 
A big Thank You goes out to all the Coaches, Managers, Board Members, Tournament 
Organizers parents and players who have worked hard to make this a successful year. We are 
looking forward to a great year next year.  

Susan Shaw, 
President, Montague Ringette Association
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Souris Ringette Association Report  

On behalf of Souris Ringette I would like to extend thanks to the RPEI 
Board of Directors for all their continued commitment to our sport. 

A huge thank you to all the coaches and managers for their dedication 
this season to your players and our club.  I would also like to thank our 
officials.  Taking on the role of official is difficult and requires knowledge 
of the sport and understanding.  Our officials did a tremendous job of 

educating themselves about ringette and collaborating to ensure that each game was officiated 
at the highest level possible.  We recognize that without dedicated volunteers ringette would 
not be seeing the current success that it is within our community. 

This season our registration numbers continued to climb with 96 players.  We are growing 
steadily and with that growth are seeing a continued commitment to long term growth and 

development.  

Our teams competed in tournaments in Montague, Charlottetown and Moncton this season.  
Our U12 Snipers were the winner of the U12 division in the Montague tournament.  During all 3 
tournaments our teams represented Souris exceptionally well with several teams making it to 
the semi final & finals.  Souris teams were competitive against both on & off Island teams.   

Also, during regular season play our U12 Shockwave captured the U12 Provincial 
Championship.  Our U16/19 team were the Provincial silver medalists.  Across the board our 
teams competed very well and further developed in individual and team play. 
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We are pleased with our continued growth as part of the provincial high performance 
programs.  Souris athletes participated in the U12, U14, U16, U19 & Canada Games programs. 

On April 3rd we ran a CTR which was successful.  In conjunction with our CTR event we 
expanded this to include several on ice sessions targeting upcoming U10 players in an effort to 
ensure numbers which would allow for 2 U10 teams for the 2015-16 season.  These events 
were very successful and we are optimistic that they will ensure ongoing success within our 
club.   

Our club ran a successful Proactif Ringette Camp in October under the leadership of Roland 
Collette of New Brunswick.  The establish partnership between Proactif and Souris Ringette has 
been a key contributor to our success.   

Financially we continue to be in good standing.  We have an active board of directors and 
dedicated ringette community that continues to support all initiatives.  We will continue to try 
and make good and wise choices when it comes to spending money. 

I was very pleased to have had the opportunity to be the President of Souris Ringette.  I look 
forward to next year and working with the Board to help develop and continue to grow 
Ringette here in Souris. 

Respectfully Submitted 
Lynne MacPhee 
President, Souris Ringette Association 
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Summerside Ringette Association Report 

Summerside Ringette continues to work to grow the sport and the 
exposure it has in our community and the surrounding areas.  We are 
very fortunate to have a very committed, dedicated and engaged board 
who are working hard to provide an incredibly positive sporting 
experience to our members. 

This past year, our board took on a number of initiatives to strengthen our association and 
provide additional opportunities for the players.  We introduced a female coaching program to 
encourage more females to get involved in coaching, we held a Ringette Day in Summerside 
event to introduce our players to a higher level of play and provided all our players with “Storm 
Ringette” gear to raise the profile of the sport in our community. 

To be able to offer quality programming at an affordable price requires lots of effort and 
support and our board wishes to thank and acknowledge: 

 The City of Summerside and Credit Union Place; 

 The business community of Summerside and surrounding areas for their sponsorship 

and fundraising support; 

 The Board of Directors of Ringette PEI, including their Executive Director Valerie 

Vuillemot.  We also want to publicly thank Jim Murphy for his work as the Competition 

Committee chair for the past number of years as he prepares to leave the board; 

 The many officials who’ve officiated the games in Summerside, with them the games 

would be impossible to play; 

 Our parents who continue to get involved in our association in many different ways and 

for their positive support of their children; and finally 

 Our players who continue to work hard, have fun and represent our association so well. 

We are looking forward to another great season in 2015-16. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Francois Caron 
Summerside Ringette Association  
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Rustico Ringette Association Report 

2014-2015 was a big year in Rustico. We had 46 players registered at the U8, U10, and U12 levels, up 
from 22 in the previous year. We also had 13 coaches and 3 referees. 
 
We saw more tournament play than in previous years, with the U8 team attending the Charlottetown 
and Moncton tournaments, and the U10 and U12 teams attending the Montague and Moncton 
tournaments.  All players had a fantastic time in Moncton, with the U12 team gaining their only two 
wins of the season. 
 
We did a few different fundraisers over the season, including a bake sale, a gift card tree, and an end of 
year trivia night, all of which were met with success. 
 
The entire season went over very well.  Lots of fun was had, friendships were made, and skills were 
developed.  A huge thanks to all coaches, managers, and parents who volunteered their time to make 
this season a good one. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Heather Coles 
Club Representative 
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Executive Director Report 

 
I would like to thank everyone on 
the Ringette PEI board and in the 
ringette community for all of their 
hard work and dedication to the 
sport. It has been great to work 
with such a dedicated group of 
volunteers.  The hours spent 
organizing are reflected in the 
success of our league and the 
continued increase in members.  

This season, RPEI iced five high 
performance teams. The U14, U16, 
and 18+ teams all competed at 
both the Atlantics Ringette Championships and the Eastern Canadian Ringette Championships. 
The U19A team competed at Easterns. The Canada Winter Games team competed at Atlantics 
and the Canada Winter Games. All teams boasted successful years with the CWG team notching 
PEI’s first win at the Games since 1999, the U19A team winning a silver medal at Easterns, the 
U16 team winning a silver medal at Atlantics and a bronze medal at Easterns, and the U14 team 
finishing Easterns with a 2-2 record. Additionally, the CWG team had 3 players finishing in the 
top 12 in points, Ashley Hollis, Alysha Corrigan, and Sidney Corrigan. And the U16 team won the 
team skills event at Easterns. 

The house league ran relatively smoothly this year. There were a few issues with officials but 
RPEI continues to work to find solutions and give the younger officials more opportunities to 
officiate with senior officials and more training experiences. The ringette community is 
fortunate that all clubs work together to make the league as fair and as competitive as possible. 

Championship Day was a great success with many smiles and hard fought battles.  

RPEI again hosted its year-end jamboree for the U8 and U10 divisions. A few minor tweaks and 
a lot of parent volunteers improved this event. It was a busy and fun day for everyone with on-
ice skills, off-ice skills, Wii dancing, posters, cheers, silly costumes and of course, games. This 
event is an excellent way to celebrate the year for these ages and has become a season 
highlight for most players, if not their parents. 

The U12 development program continues to be popular with over 40 players participating. As 
expected, the skill level of all participants rose noticeably throughout the season. RPEI will 
continue to review and monitor this program but all signs are pointing to a larger base of skilled 
players to select the high performance teams from in the future. 

Ringette PEI was able to successfully secure funding again this season for a Technical Director, 
Tammy Robertson. A vital part of the organization, Tammy coordinated goalie skills sessions 
which had our senior goalies working one-on-one with our younger goalies during their 
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practices. Tammy was also instrumental in organizing the year-end jamboree and the Come Try 
Ringette event. 

RPEI continues to receive strong funding support from Sport Canada and the provincial 
Department of Health & Wellness. It has also continued its partnership with Gymnastics PEI and 
the PEI 55+ Games Society to employ a full-time staff person. 

Another season highlight took place in January when RPEI hosted a 3 game National Ringette 
League series between the Atlantic Attack and Le Royal de Bourassa. These games attracted 
over 600 fans during the weekend. Media coverage highlighting the high level play brought the 
game to a wider audience. 

As we look forward to the next season, we hope to build on the success of this one and 
continue to build the sport of ringette.  As long as the volunteers continue to work the 
countless hours throughout the season and to dedicate their efforts to making the players 
enjoy themselves, Ringette PEI should continue to grow and be successful. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Valerie Vuillemot 
Executive Director 
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Nomination Report 
 
The following positions of the Board of Directors are up for nominations: Vice President, 
Treasurer, Officials Chair, Coaching Chair, and Competitions Chair. 

The nominations committee is putting forward the following names: 

Vice President – Jim Murphy, term ends in 2017 
Treasurer – no nomination at this time, term ends in 2017 
Coaching Director- Mike Devine, term ends in 2017 
Officials Director- Dan Delaney, term ends in 2017 
Competitions Director- Brad Potter, terms ends in 2016 
 
The following persons will continue with their second year of a 2 year term: 

President – Mike James, term ends in 2016 
Secretary- Rachel Chapman, term ends in 2016 
Marketing & Awards Director – Ashley Yorston, term ends in 2016 

The following position is not elected: 

Past President – Susan McInnis 
 
Submitted by: 
Mike James 
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